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RE: Accelerated process: ANH-AP-NN-002

PR24 WINEP supporting guidance - catchments where nutrient neutrality is advised
(PR24) (1).pdf

Low

Thank you for the opportunity to provide some additional information on the Nutrient Neutrality component of our
AID submission and the inclusion of Nitrogen removal schemes.
1. What are the legal requirements for meeting the N standards in these areas. Is N a constraint in these

areas?

The EA and Natural England issued the attached supporting guidance note which specified the River
Wensum SAC (Special Area of Conservation) and the Broads SAC as catchments where Nutrient
Neutrality is advised as a potential mitigation solution to enable development to proceed under the
EU Habitats Directive. On the basis of this document, development sites in these areas have been
held up with Planning Authorities unable to approve applications. In Norwich alone there are 52
development sites on hold because of this: Mitigation credits could fix nutrient neutrality in Norwich
| Eastern Daily Press (edp24.co.uk). The note specifies Phosphorus only as the Nutrient of concern
for the Wensum, but both Nitrogen and Phosphorus for the Broads. The developments referenced
above discharge to our water recycling centre at Whitlingham (one of our proposed sites) which
discharges to the Broads and is therefore subject to both N and P constraints. Our view is that, as
the two catchments are hydraulically connected with the Wensum upstream, any removal of
Nitrogen at sites in the Wensum would then allow Planning Authorities downstream to approve
applications for development sites in the Broads. The precise detail of how N and P credits could be
sold to developers for this purpose is yet to be is yet to be established, hence our uncertainty of
how much partnership funding we could secure for this investment, but we believe there will be
potential there, and appetite from developers, as has been seen with the Norwich Council homes
water efficiency scheme described in the article.

2. | can see that you want to deliver benefits early in terms in unlocking housing in the wider Broads areas —
but will there be costs savings if these are delivered together. If so, can you identify them please

As explained in previous communication on both AID and WINEP, the costs provided are still draft
and subject to movement as we refine our estimates to account for the latest cost information
from: our supply chain, our benchmarking activities for PR24 and our assumptions on RPE and
Frontier Shift. We will confirm final costing of all schemes in our Business Plan submission. Our
overhead models used in the estimation of scheme costs for our business plan apply the same
overhead to both schemes to cover things like site set up costs that could be shared. As that rate is
sourced from actual delivered projects, some of which did share site set up, our approach has been
to apply this rate to all projects in the planning stage where there is significant uncertainty about
the timing of schemes. Whilst for these particular investments it is more likely the timing would
coincide, the time on site for the Phosphorus schemes is already reduced by the offsite construction
approach we use in delivery, and so the additional savings for cabin hire and site supervision of co-
delivery would be small.

We hope this provides you with the information you need to make a decision and look forward to hearing from
Defra later this month

Regards,



Matt

From: Abbas Amin

Sent: 28 February 2023 09:05

To: Matthew Humphrey ; Alex Plant

Cc: Ofwat - Defra accelerated process

Subject: RE: Accelerated process: ANH-AP-NN-002

*CHECK BEFORE YOU CLICK - HIGH RISK EXTERNAL MAIL* - Our systems
couldn’t validate that this message came from the genuine sender

Hi Matt/Alex,
Having reviewed your submission, | just wanted to follow up with a few questions on your proposals.
| note that you are looking to accelerate Nitrogen schemes within the Nutrient Neutrality driver.
1) What are the legal requirements for meeting the N standards in these areas. Is N a constraint in these areas
2) |can see that you want to deliver benefits early in terms in unlocking housing in the wider Broads areas —
but will there be costs savings if these are delivered together. If so, can you identify them please

Due to the accelerated nature of this programme, please get back to us COP Thursday 2nd March.

Best,
Abbas

From: Matthew Humphrey <mHumphrey@anglianwater.co.uk>

Sent: 21 February 2023 13:04

To: Alex Plant <aPlant2@anglianwater.co.uk>; Abbas Amin <Abbas.Amin@ofwat.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Accelerated process: ANH-AP-NN-002

Hi Abbas
As per Alex’s email please find attached

Matt

From: Alex Plant <aPlant2 @anglianwater.co.uk>

Sent: 21 February 2023 12:20

To: Abbas Amin <Abbas.Amin@ofwat.gov.uk>; Matthew Humphrey <mHumphrey@anglianwater.co.uk>
Subject: Re: Accelerated process: ANH-AP-NN-002

Hi Abbas, Matt is finalising the reply and should be with you by 1pm
Alex

Sent from Qutlook for Android

From: Abbas Amin <Abbas.Amin@ofwat.gov.uk>
Sent: Monday, February 20, 2023 2:12:17 PM




To: Alex Plant <aPlant2@anglianwater.co.uk>
Subject: RE: Accelerated process: ANH-AP-NN-002

*CHECK BEFORE YOU CLICK - HIGH RISK EXTERNAL MAIL* - our systems couldn’t

validate that this message came from the genuine sender

Dear Alex,

| am writing to let you know that | need your response to my previous request by 13:00 Tuesday, instead of close of
play Tuesday as originally requested. This is due to some internal changes in our timelines that require us to move
up our deadline.

| understand that this may be a tight turnaround, but | would appreciate it if you could prioritize this request and
provide a response by the revised deadline. If this is not possible, please let me know as soon as possible so that we
can explore alternative options. | apologise for the late change in the request deadline.

Thank you in advance for your cooperation and support. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any
questions or concerns.

Best regards,
Abbas

From: Alex Plant <aPlant2@anglianwater.co.uk>

Sent: 16 February 2023 09:33

To: Ofwat - Defra accelerated process <Ofwat-DefraAcceleratedProcess@ofwat.gov.uk>; Regulation
<Regulation@anglianwater.co.uk>

Cc: Davis, Keith <keith.davis@environment-agency.gov.uk>; Robin Price <rPrice2@anglianwater.co.uk>; Rice Darren
<dRice@anglianwater.co.uk>; Humphrey Matthew <mHumphrey@anglianwater.co.uk>

Subject: Re: Accelerated process: ANH-AP-NN-002

Thanks Abbas

Yes, will aim for then
Kind regards

Alex

Sent from Qutlook for Android

From: Ofwat - Defra accelerated process <Ofwat-DefraAcceleratedProcess@ofwat.gov.uk>

Sent: Thursday, February 16, 2023 9:23:30 AM

To: Alex Plant <aPlant2@anglianwater.co.uk>; Regulation <Regulation@anglianwater.co.uk>

Cc: Davis, Keith <keith.davis@environment-agency.gov.uk>; Robin Price <rPrice2@anglianwater.co.uk>; Darren Rice
<dRice@anglianwater.co.uk>; Matthew Humphrey <mHumphrey@anglianwater.co.uk>

Subject: RE: Accelerated process: ANH-AP-NN-002

*CHECK BEFORE YOU CLICK - HIGH RISK EXTERNAL MAIL¥* - our systems couldn’t

validate that this message came from the genuine sender



Alex,
Could you get back to us COP Tuesday 21st?

Best,
Abbas

From: Alex Plant <aPlant2@anglianwater.co.uk>

Sent: 16 February 2023 08:47

To: Ofwat - Defra accelerated process <Ofwat-DefraAcceleratedProcess@ofwat.gov.uk>; Regulation
<Regulation@anglianwater.co.uk>

Cc: Davis, Keith <keith.davis@environment-agency.gov.uk>; Robin Price <rPrice2 @anglianwater.co.uk>; Rice Darren
<dRice@anglianwater.co.uk>; Humphrey Matthew <mHumphrey@anglianwater.co.uk>

Subject: Re: Accelerated process: ANH-AP-NN-002

Dear Ofwat,

Unfortunately the key people involved in this work are all away this week. Would it be possible to have a short
extension to allow time to consult those colleagues once they are back next week (appreciate the tight timescales
but hope this can be accommodated).

Thank you

Alex

Sent from Outlook for Android

From: Ofwat - Defra accelerated process <Ofwat-DefraAcceleratedProcess@ofwat.gov.uk>
Sent: Wednesday, February 15, 2023 4:23:37 PM

To: Alex Plant <aPlant2@anglianwater.co.uk>; Regulation <Regulation@anglianwater.co.uk>
Cc: Davis, Keith <keith.davis@environment-agency.gov.uk>

Subject: Accelerated process: ANH-AP-NN-002

*CHECK BEFORE YOU CLICK - HIGH RISK EXTERNAL MAIL* - our systems couldn’t

validate that this message came from the genuine sender

Hi,
Please see the attached query.
Please get back to us COP Friday 17th.

Best,
Ofwat

DISCLAIMER

Every reasonable effort is made to make the information and any commentary on the law contained in this email accurate and up to date, but no
responsibility for its accuracy and correctness, or for any consequences of relying on it, is assumed by the sender or Ofwat. The information and
commentary does not, and is not intended to, amount to legal advice to any person on a specific case or matter. You are strongly advised to obtain
specific, personal advice from a lawyer or other appropriate adviser on any relevant issues.



Please read our privacy statement (here), for details on the personal data collected and used by Ofwat. This includes users of Ofwat’s website and
communications with Ofwat whether in electronic format, paper format or by telephone. If you have any concerns about how we manage your
personal data, please contact the Data Protection Officer at FOl@ofwat.gov.uk. If you wish to make a request for information under data protection
legislation, the Environmental Information Regulations or Freedom of Information Act, please direct your request to FOl@ofwat.gov.uk.

This email and any attachments may contain confidential or privileged information. If you receive this email in error, please inform the sender and
delete this message from your systems immediately.

This email has been scanned by the Symantec Email Security.cloud service.
For more information please visit http://www.symanteccloud.com
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The information contained in this message is likely to be confidential and may be legally privileged.
The dissemination, distribution, copying or disclosure of this message, or its contents, is strictly
prohibited unless authorised by Anglian Water. It is intended only for the person named as addressee.
Anglian Water cannot accept any responsibility for the accuracy or completeness of this message.
Contracts cannot be concluded with us by email or using the Internet. If you have received this
message in error, please immediately return it to the sender at the above address and delete it from
your computer. Anglian Water Services Limited Registered Office: Lancaster House, Lancaster Way,
Ermine Business Park, Huntingdon, Cambridgeshire, PE29 6XU Registered in England No 2366656

Please consider the environment before printing this email.--*----*---F -k k____x____*k____*____*__
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